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  St. Barbara’s Primary School

       February 2023
Welcome to St. Barbara’s February Newsletter!
School Mid-Term Break

The school will close on Friday 10th February at 3pm and will re-open for children at 9am on Thursday 16th February.

PTA Valentine Disco

These will take place on Friday afternoon in school. Children can come to school dressed up or dressed down (no football colours are permitted).
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Loyalty Cards: £1

The school is affiliated to the Co-op in respect of fundraising. Every time you make a purchase using your loyalty card and name St. Barbara’s, a percentage of your spend will come to support the school. Please pop in and join the loyalty card scheme to help us! Thank you.
Ash Wednesday 

Ash Wednesday is on Wednesday 22nd February 2023. Children will attend Mass at 10am in the church.
Sacramental Preparation
· The Sacrament of Reconciliation will be conferred on the children in Primary 3 on Thursday 30th March during the school day.
· The Sacrament of First Holy Communion will be conferred on the children in Primary 4 on Sundays across May at the Parish 10am and 12 noon Masses (7th, 14th and 21st May 2023).
Our Lady’s High School: Transition (Primary 6)
As part of the on-going transition process from primary to secondary, S6 pupils from OLHS have been visiting the school on Friday mornings to work with the Primary 6 children. 

On Friday 10th March, the Primary 6 children will visit OLHS for the morning where they will be introduced to the school as well as working with staff and the S6 pupils too. More information will be issued nearer the time.
Educational Visits: Primaries 1,6 and 7
The Primary 1 children will visit the Riverside Museum in Glasgow on Thursday 7th February.
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Primaries 6 and 7 have been learning all about the electoral process and about the Scottish Parliament. The Primary 7 children will visit the Scottish Parliament on Tuesday 21st February while the Scottish Parliament Outreach Service will visit the Primary 6 children in school on Thursday 2nd March.

Additionally, the Primary 6 and 7 children will visit the renowned SKY Academy in Livingston where they will learn about creating programmes - using equipment, scripting, producing, filming, editing and also recording. This is a fantastic opportunity for them!

· Primary 7 – 21st March 2023          
· Primary 6 – 19th April 2023

More information will be sent to you in due course.
Parent Appointments
Parent appointments will take place on Thursday 23rd March 2023. Further information in respect of booking will be sent to you in due course.
School Bus Bay

 I realize that the current road works are causing major problems, however I would ask all parents to respect the school bus bay, please. This bus bay is the result of many years of campaigning on the part of our Parent Council. Prior to its installation, the school bus parked on the road or on the grass verge which was very dangerous for the children and for other road users.

Recently a small number of parents/adults have parked in the bay while waiting to collect children from school. Consequently the bus has had to park partly on the road or it has not been able to leave as a result of other vehicles obstructing it.

Recently, Mr Feeney approached a parent parked in the bay and asked if s/he would move his/her vehicle in order to allow the bus to enter the bay. Sadly he was met with a rather impolite response and the parent simply moved the car to the end of the bay.

Parking on Elmira Road
Parking on Elmira Road has become a real safety concern. Parents are parking on both sides of the road – including on the zigzag lines, leaving very little room for those using both the road and the pavement to pass.

In recent weeks there have been several near misses: children have been on the pavement and drivers have mounted the pavement in their hurry to leave. Additionally, some adults are encouraging children to step from cars onto the road as opposed to onto the pavement.

I know that you will all agree that the safety of the children is of paramount importance to our whole school community; I also know that the overwhelming majority of you would never endanger the children in this manner. Therefore I am appealing to the very few to respect the bus bay and the zigzag lines on Elmira Road and to park elsewhere. I should also be grateful if you would pass this message to any adult who collects your children from school. Thank you.


Enrolment: January 2023
Enrolment for Session 2023/2024 has ended. We have enrolled seventeen children from the catchment area and we have twenty-nine children leaving at the P.7 stage. It is possible that there will be a number of placement requests into the school; it is not clear at present if they will be granted – however we should know by mid-April.

Happy Birthday
Matthew Byrne    Georgia Gordon     Seren Jenkins       Aston-John Lee     Adam Morier     
                    Matthew Brown    Grace Gordon    Mark Hughes    Layla MacCormick     

                                  Harris Nicholson    Olly Welsh    Charlie Macbeth     
           Calum Shaw       Finn O’Neill      Layla Boyce   Rory Clark     Isla McCluskey    
                                                 Kyle Sloan     

Diary Dates
7th February                                                P.1 Visit to the Riverside Museum

10th February                                               Valentine Disco

10th February                                              School closes at 3pm for the February break.

16th February                                              School re-opens at 9am

21st February                                               P.7 visit to the Scottish Parliament

22nd February                                              Ash Wednesday

March Preview

2nd March                                                     World Book Day

2nd March                                                     Scottish Parliament Outreach Service (P.6)

10th March                                                    P.6 visit to OLHS (Transition)

21st March                                                    P.7 visit to SKY Academy

23rd March                                                   Parent Appointments

30th March                                                   Sacrament of Reconciliation

31st March                                                    School closes at 2.30pm for Easter Break

                             FAITH: Friendly, Active, Inspiring, Teamwork, Helpful
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